From: Michael Fields <retiredmichaelfields@gmail.com>
Sent: Sunday, April 2, 2023 10:38:12 AM
To: Mary Bernadette Minnick <mmminnick32@hotmail.com>
Subject: Gladwin County Party Report 
 
 
Gladwin County Democratic Party
April Report to 2nd  CD
 
Michael Lynch, was our featured guest and speaker at our March 28th monthly meeting of the Gladwin County Democratic Party. As of late we had been busy by attending the Irish Parade in Clare County with a float that represented both parties. We continue to get organized to have a community yard sale during Memorial Day weekend to help fund our office expenses.   Our letter to the editor committee recently submitted articles in support of common sense gun laws and to have the 36th Court of Appeals return the Nessel Lawsuit, of 2019, to end the use of the Enbridge line 5 pipeline to the Michigan courts so the case may proceed.  We are urging people to write postcards to Biden to assist in this matter.  We voted to donate $101.00 to Gladwin Area Friends of the Theater to further their goal of building a new playhouse after the flood of 2019 wiped their old off the face of the earth. We have Gladwin County T-shirts available to present to members who have recently joined the party or for others to purchase for $15.00 per shirt.  People are signed up to collect highway debris along our three miles of M-18  this month as a part of our Adopt-A-Highway program.  My final activity to report on is we are planning on having a booth during the local 4th of July celebration where children can make pollinator seed balls with clay and coneflower, black-eyed susan  seeds take them home to toss out on there property to help cultivate pollinator plants in Mid-Michigan.
 
Thanks for this opportunity to share some of what we are doing in Gladwin County,
 
Michael Fields
G.C.D.P. Chair
retiredmichaelfields@gmail.com
989 600 - 4917
